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NOTICE OF FUNDED STATUS 

The Pension Protection Act of 2006 ("PPA") made a number of changes to the rules that apply to pension 
plan funding. One of the changes was to require the plan's actuary to annually certify to the trustees and to 
the I.R.S. regarding the funded status of the plan, in accordance with a number of new rules and categories 
for level of funding. If the actuary determines that a plan is in "endangered," or "critical" status under these 
new rules, notice of the certification must also be sent to plan participants, unions, employers and the Pension 
Benefit Guaranty Corporation, a Federal agency. This notice is being supplied to you by the Iron Workers 
Local Union No. 28 Pension Fund ("Plan") in accordance with the PPA. 

On March 24, 2010 the Plan actuary certified that the Plan's Funded Status is "Endangered" for the Plan Year 
beginning January 1,2010. Under the rules of the PPA, a plan is considered to be "Endangered" if either (1) 
the Funded Percentage is less than 80% or (2) the Plan is projected to have a Funding Deficiency in the next 
seven years. As a result of the drop in the stock market beginning in the fall of 2008, the Funded Percentage 
for the Plan atJanuary 1,2009 was 72.8% and the Plan would actually have been in "Critical" status for 2009 
except for a one-time election to freeze its Funded Status at the 2008 level of being neither "Endangered" nor 
"Critical". However, as of January 1,2010, the Plan's Funded Percentage for 2010 is 77.6%. (The "Funded 
Percentage" is calculated by dividing the Actuarial Value of Assets at January 1, 2010 ($22.8 million) by its 
accrued liability ($29.4 million). The Plan is not projected to have a Funding Deficiency at the end of the 
2016 Plan Year, based on current assumptions regarding contributions, investment earnings, and other factors 
used to make these projections. A "Funding Deficiency" occurs when the total of contributions received, 
with accumulated interest, is less than the required contributions at the end of any Plan Year. 

The law requires the Trustees to adopt a Funding Improvement Plan (FIP) that is anticipated to improve the 
Plan's Funded Percentage to at least 85.1% and to avoid a Funding Deficiency over a period of 10 years. The 
Trustees can consider adjusting both contributions and benefits. The Trustees must formally adopt a FIP 
within 330 days of the beginning of the Plan Year or by November 26, 2010. You will be informed about the 
Funding Improvement Plan after it has been adopted. 

For more information about this notice, you may contact the plan administrator at P. O. Box 13487, 
Roanoke, VA 24034 or by phone at 1 (800) 552-6972 or (540) 345-7735. You have a right to receive a copy 
of the FIP on request to the plan administrator once it has been approved. 




